MAIL HANDLERS



District of Columbia • Maryland • North Carolina • Virginia • West Virginia

Kenneth A. Hayes, President • Dunleigh Y. Cardin, Treasurer • 4907 Fitzhugh Ave., Suite 100 • Richmond, VA 23230-3533

Charles Manago Vice President Derrick Carr Recording Secretary Mary Naylor Washington, DC Ed Evans Maryland Michael Lawrence North Carolina Teresa Harmon Kevin Fletcher Virginia

MAY 0 9 2011

Mai Inaciars

OFFICIAL MINUTES

The Executive Board Teleconference
National Postal Mail Handlers Union – Local 305
4907 Fitzhugh Avenue, Suite #100
Richmond, Virginia 23230-3533
April 7, 2011

In attendance:

Kenneth Hayes-Local President
Charles Manago-Vice President
Yam Cardin-Treasurer
Derrick Carr-Recording Secretary
Mary Naylor-District of Columbia State Executive Board Member
Ed Evans-Maryland State Executive Board Member
Michael Lawrence-North Carolina State Executive Board Member
Teresa Harmon-Virginia State Executive Board Member
Kevin Fletcher-West Virginia State Executive Board Member

Opening of the Executive Board Meeting:

- 1. President Kenneth Hayes called the meeting to order at 3:10 PM.
- 2. Recording Secretary Derrick Carr called roll. All board members were present.

Discussion on the Laborers' International Union North America (LIUNA):

- President Hayes stated that the purpose of the teleconference was to determine
 the means by which the delegates of the upcoming LIUNA Convention will be
 paid for their time at the Convention. The choice will either be for Local 305 to
 pay for the lost time of the delegates or for each delegate to utilize their own
 leave.
- 2. After a vote, it was determined by majority to have the delegates utilize their own leave during the Convention.

Phone (804) 358-4664 • Fax (804) 342-1082



3. President Hayes stated that he of course would still forward letters to the Plant Managers to ensure that the delegate would be able to get time off for the Convention.

Being no further business before the Board, President Hayes made a motion to adjourn which was properly seconded by MDSEBM Ed Evans. Motion passed unanimously. The teleconference adjourned at 3:15 P.M.

Fraternally yours,

Derrick Carr

Recording Secretary